


FROM THE PASTOR’S DESK 
 

 
My dear people, 
 
 

     Yesterday (Sept 21) marked the 30th anniversary of Hurricane Huge-go 
(as many locals call it.)  There are many stories that have been told and re-
told.  A local t.v. station just showed a few photos of the aftermath and I 
think my PTSD (post traumatic stress disorder) started to act up.  Honestly,  
if you were here, you know what I am talking about.  Even today, I find 
myself dating things as either before or after “the storm”.  On the lighter 
side,  when the evacuation order recently came down for Dorian, I recalled 
a similar order some years ago.  Someone new to the area asked me if I 
evacuated for Hugo.  I told him I had come to the Island to assist my two 
elderly aunts and an uncle who were not leaving, but the police dictated 
otherwise so we did evacuate.  “Where did you go?” the person asked.  
“Mt. Pleasant,” I said.  He laughed and then I realized how truly humorous 
that was.     
  
      Congratulations go to Andrew Rosebrock who has been awarded the 
Joan and Tom Kelley Scholarship for the coming academic year.  Andrew 
is a student at Christ Our King-Stella Maris School and has been a 
committed server at the altar for some years now.  The Scholarship Fund 
was established by the family of Joan and Tom Kelley after Tom’s death.  
Those who knew Tom probably knew of his fond memories of growing up 
in the Catholic school system, his positive experiences and fond memories 
of his high school priest and his own service at the altar. 
 
           This coming Sunday (Sept. 29) we will celebrate a Latin High Mass 
on the Feast of St. Michael, the Archangel at 5:30 P.M.  After Mass, I will 
offer enrollment in the Angelic Warfare Confraternity .  I encourage you 
to go to the Confraternity’s web page to learn more.  This is a Dominican 
group wherein members pray for our culture, the other members and 
themselves to safeguard purity and chastity according to one’s state in life.  
In a culture gone awry since the sexual revolution of the 1960’s, we have a 
tremendous need of the graces to move beyond lust to love.  Members of 
the Confraternity wear the medal or cord of St. Thomas Aquinas (or both) 
and pray for each other daily.  One of the appealing aspects of the prayers 
is the fifteen Hail Mary’s that can be prayed with brief meditations that 
seek holiness for the various aspects of the human person:  emotions, 
memories, social life, etc.  After the Mass, those interested should gather in 
church for the brief ceremony.  There is no need to purchase anything.  
Packets with the brochures, medals and cords will be provided. There is a 
form to be completed so that I can send your names to the Dominican 
house in Washington, D.C. for your enrollment.  
 
     Having been skirted by Hurricane Dorian, and distanced by Humberto 
we look forward to being even further distanced by Jerry.  At this writing, I 
think there might be another area of potential development in the Atlantic.  
So, yes, the sandbags are still on standby around the church and the prayers 
continue. 
 
   Father McInerny 

         
 

PARISH NEWS AND ACTIVITIES 
 

MEN’S MORNING MASS & BREAKFAST READING GROUP 
 

All men of the parish are invited to join our Men’s Morning Mass and Breakfast 
Reading Group which will meet on Friday mornings.  Mass will be offered in the 
church at 6:30am, followed by breakfast and discussion in the parish hall.  We will 
be reading Jordan Peterson’s best seller, 12 Rules for Life:  An Antidote to Chaos.  
Please contact Deacon Jason Vaughan at 843-883-3044 or jmvdoe@yahoo.com if 
interested. 
 

SUNDAY SCRIPTURE STUDY 
 

The Sunday Scripture study has resumed.  We meet from 10:30am to 11:20am in 
the front room of the Sedes Sapientiae (small white cottage across the street from 
the church). We will be studying the Acts of the Apostles. Books are available.  
Any questions contact Jason Vaughan 843.883.3044.  
 

NEWCOMERS RECEPTION 
 

Newcomers and Ministries Wine & Cheese Reception on October 2nd, 2019 at 
6:30pm in the parish hall. If you are new to the parish or would like to know more 
about the history of Stella Maris Catholic Church and our ministries, we would 
love for you to join us. Monsignor McInerny will give a history of Stella Maris 
and ministry leaders will be available to answer questions. Please RSVP to the 
church office, 843-883-3108. 
 

JOIN FLOCKNOTE FOR PARISH NEWS 
 

Do you want to stay in the loop with events, messages, and reminders from Stella 
Maris Catholic Church?  Text StellaMaris to the number 84576 to opt-in to 
receiving parish news from Flocknote, or email stellamaris.ebs@gmail.com to be 
added.  (Text code is case sensitive) 
 

FROM THE BOOKKEEPER 
Envelopes 

 

Building Fund:   While we are not running a fund raising campaign, we do have a 
building fund that you may want to contribute to.  For your convenience (and that of 
the counters!), we now have pastel blue envelopes available for building fund 
donations.  They are available at the front of both the church and the parish hall.  
You will also find two such envelopes in your mailed envelope packets – one for 
each month. 
 

PRAYER GROUP 
 

Stella Maris parish has long had a prayer group that meets every Wednesday 
morning around 9:00am in our parish library.  Some attend the 8:00am Mass and 
then stay for the meeting.  All are welcome to join them.  Questions?  Contact 
Nancy Wiemann at 843-886-4550 or call the office at 843-883-3108 during regular 
business hours.  Come pray with us. 
 

STELLA MARIS WOMEN’S CLUB 
 

Please join us for MAKEUP-MAKEOVER  by Merle Norman, on Tuesday, 
October 1st.  The SMWC meeting will be held in the Parish Hall, and refreshments 
will be served from 6:30 - 7:00pm. Our program will begin at 7:00 followed by the 
business portion of the meeting. All women of the Parish are automatically 
members. For baby-sitting services in our Nursery contact President Rosalea 
Donahue, rosaleavsd@aol.com, 843-886-5611, stellamariswomen@yahoo.com.  
Remember to bring a “Brown Bag,” one of our many projects for the year. If you 
have not already seen our 2019 - 2020 calendar, they are available at the rear of the 
Church and in the Parish Hall. 

THE SEWING SOWERS 
 

This group works for the International Missions of the Religious Teachers 
Filippini  headed by Sr. Mary Beth Lloyd, the “running nun”.  Women from Stella 
Maris parish and Christ Our King sent 270 handmade articles of clothing, dresses, 
pants, shirts, etc. to the Bahamas Relief this past week.  We invite you to join our 
sewing mission (we sew from home) or donate fabrics suitable for children’s 
clothing.  We appreciate any help.  For information email mmeys@aol.com or 843-
936-6177. 
 

PARISHIONER TRAVELING TO TEACH IN TANZANIA 
 

Please visit our website stellamarischurch.org to learn more about one of our 
young adults in the parish, Vincent Bolchoz, and his upcoming trip to Tanzania to 
teach performing arts at the local Catholic schools.  Donations and prayers are 
greatly appreciated.  For additional information or questions feel free to contact 
Vincent directly at vabolchoz@gmail.com. 
 
 

NEWS FROM OTHER SOURCES 
 

7TH MARIAN EUCHARISTIC CONFERENCE 
 

The Conference will be held on Saturday - Sunday, November 9th - 10th, at 
the Hilton Hotel in Greenville.  Our featured speakers include:  Fr. Wade Menezes; 
Fr. Chris Alar; Fr. Donald Calloway; Justin Fatica, Hard as Nails; Msgr. 
Eduardo Chávez, Guadalupan Magisterial Canon from the Guadalupe Basilica.   
General admission is $80, youth is $40, and it includes a buffet lunch on Saturday 
and Sunday.  Register by October 24th by mail.  Registration after October 24th:  
$90.  We offer gluten free meals.  For more information, call 864-354-7160, or go 
to www.meconferencesc.net. 
 

BISHOP ENGLAND ALUMNI GOLF TOURNAMENT  
  

Practice your putting, gather your foursome and register today!  All proceeds 
benefit the Bishop England Alumni Association Scholarship Fund.  Your support 
will provide critical funds needed to help students experiencing financial hardships 
who wish to complete their education at Bishop England High School.  When:  
Friday, October 18, 2019, 9:00am Shotgun Start; place:  Patriots Point Golf Links; 
cost:  single player: $100 - foursome: $400.  Sponsorships are available.  To 
register, please visit www.behsalumni.com/news-events.html or contact Kelly 
Duffy at kduffy@behs.com or 843-849-9599, ext.151. 
 

BIBLE STUDY – THE APOSTLE PAUL’S LETTERS 
 

The course will begin Tuesday, October 8th, from 6:30 – 8:00pm, at the Pauline 
Books & Media, 243 King Street.  Please bring:  A Catholic Bible (available at the 
center for purchase), notebook & pen, and a $25.00 donation which would help 
cover the guide and DVD.  This donation would also help the sisters maintain the 
facilities/tea room.  You may also bring snacks and these are also available in the tea 
room.  The study runs approximately 10 weeks and covers 2 different letters. Please 
email Sister Margaret Kerry Margkerry@gmail.com or call the Pauline Center 
843.577.0175 to register. 
 

MARRIAGE ENCOUNTER 
 

God has entrusted your spouse to your care.  Are you trustworthy in that care?  
The next Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekends are November 8th - 10th, 
2019, and January 31st - February 2nd, 2020, both in North Myrtle Beach, SC.  
Early sign up is recommended.  For more information contact us at 803-810- 9602 
or by email at applications@scmarriagematters.org, or visit our website at: 
https://SCMarriageMatters.org. 
 


